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Figure 2. Barn Owl occurrence in southwestern Ontario, 2001–2005  (from Cadman et 
al. 2007) 
 
The Barn Owl has been in decline throughout much of interior North America since at 
least the 1950s (Stewart 1980, Colvin et al. 1984, Colvin 1985). Declines in Barn Owl 
populations in the neighbouring Great Lakes states have probably exacerbated range 
retractions in Ontario. Ongoing declines of the species in the northeastern states (Colvin 
1984) may have implications for the continued survival of the species in Ontario, 
particularly if northern populations rely on recruitment of birds that originate from farther 
south (immigrants). 
 
No information has been published on recruitment rates for Barn Owls in Canada. 
Recruitment could occur from Ohio, Michigan, Pennsylvania and New York, because 
the Barn Owl in Ontario is at the northernmost edge of its range in North America and is 
adjacent to populations in those states. The Ohio population, although considered 
threatened (ODNR 2002), has been steadily increasing since a statewide nest box 
program was initiated in 1988 (D. Scott pers. comm. 1998). The Barn Owl Recovery 
Team in Ontario has attempted to duplicate this success through the installation of over 
300 nest boxes since 1998 (R. Gould pers. comm. 2006); however, limited monitoring 
suggests that the species has not used any of these boxes. Adult Barn Owls from Ohio 
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